


the past to save Tahoe's beaches. We extended that attitude to the Santa Cruz
Mountains. I had my kids pick up Lexington Reservoir with Santa Clara County giving us
the OK long ago. Old days I would just bring the garbage into our facilities for Tahoe. Not
anymore. They stop individuals from cleaning up communities. WM stopped caring
about Tahoe. Arguments in Tahoe have been ongoing over the matter.
 
And more, for now since Nevada has kinda bummed me out I pulled back on picking up
the beach trash. It's pointless. I even avoid those beaches. As the beaches fill up with
garbage I figured I'll let them rethink and ask me to pick up the mess. For now, tough luck
to all, let folks swim in trash. If folks just leave me alone in life and allow me to pick it up
every other week or so and to bring it into the WM facility with zero fuss I would consider
doing that again. Meantime my attitude soured so much on this American Society I
simply gave up. Let other generations learn a very hard lesson of life. Let them see trash
and a wrecked environment.
 
You combine that with no ease of removing toxic fluids from homes??? Well Tahoe is
indeed on a path of ruin with the combination of toxics and illegal dumping of trash of all
sorts including toxics. There have even been large dumps of fluids in storm culverts in
the past. Yep. In, of all places, Tahoe.
 
You might want to consider toxic fluids in a variety of ways too and look at aligning with
other counties in that regard.
 
It's stupid. Yep. No doubt about it.
 
So, again I am always supportive of doing things to defend the environment. Always.
 
Anyways,
 
You all have a fine day. Maybe we will get lucky one day and Elon Musk will have a heart
and pick up garbage in Santa Cruz and Tahoe.
 
Tim Delaney




